
PARAGUAY -  Brother and Sister
Scotty Slaydon, along with their
daughter Abigail, were our special
guests at our national conference. We
had around 600 in attendance on
Saturday night. Brother Slaydon did a
tremendous job preaching. Sister
Slaydon ministered to the ladies at the
ladies’ service. We had thirty receive
the Holy Ghost and four baptized. Two
ministers were ordained and one
received his general license and six
were given their deacon’s license.
Brother Ever Gomez was elected as
our new president of the work in
Paraguay. Brother Jorge Muñoz was
elected as the new national secretary.
We are very thankful for the service of
Brother Gregorio Chaparro who
served eight years as our national sec-
retary and nine years as a board mem-
ber.—Joey and Cristina Bir

NEW ZEALAND - It has been said
that revolutions happen in an atmos-
phere of rising expectations. Truly our
expectations have been on the rise
here in New Zealand. It began with a
small group of saints praying every
Monday night. In those meetings, the
Spirit of God began to move, people lin-
gered longer than the allotted time, the
news spread and the prayer meeting
grew. It went from about ten to as many

as forty praying every Monday. That
has affected our Sunday services to the
point that we simply expect visitors to
be present, for tears to flow and for
change to take place. This past Sunday
we had three first time visitors, includ-
ing a gentleman from Tonga who simply
walked in and had not been invited
before. There is much to be done in this
city of 200,000 souls and in this nation
of nearly five million. Yet we believe and
expect that this rising tide of the Spirit
will impact this nation. Thank you for
joining with us in prayer and support.—
Brandon and Mollie Borders

HAITI - On December 7, 2017, we
dedicated our Children’s Home to the
Lord. Brother and Sister Brown,
superintendent of Tennessee, and our
regional director, Brother and Sister
Schwarz, were with us. We opened our
doors with nine children and since then
we have increased to fourteen. We are
thankful for the opportunity to make a
difference in the lives of these children.
On their first day, they each receive a
Bible…and it is our desire that they
continue to grow in His Word.—Ron
and Terry Brian
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Projects of the Month

Asia Ministers Seminar

The Asia region is planning a semi-
nar for ministers in the region. There
will be three days of instruction to as
many as fifty ministers. Any donation
will be a blessing to further train
these ministers. The expected cost
of this seminar is $3,500.00.
To donate to this project, please
reference project number
GMGP.2000.2602.

French Guiana
Evangelism

A donation of $2,000.00 is needed to
assist with Spanish evangelism in
the French speaking nation of
French Guiana. Past evangelism
efforts have seen positive resluts
and the region would like to see this
momentum continue.
To donate to this project, please
reference project number
GMGP.3090.2501.
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